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Thank you for contacting me to share your support for H.R. 1786, the James Zadroga 9/11 Health and Compensation Reauthorization Act. I appreciate hearing from you.
 
I appreciate the first responders who sustained injuries or developed medical conditions as a result of responding to the September 11th terrorist attacks. After the 9/11 attacks, Congress passed legislation appropriating compensation funds for those involved in the rescue, recovery, and cleanup efforts at the site of the World Trade Center in New York City. It is important to ensure that first responders of the 9/11 terrorist attacks receive proper medical care and compensation. 
 
H.R. 1786 extends the World Trade Center (WTC) Health Program Fund indefinitely. The bill also makes funding available for a quality assurance program for services delivered by health care providers, WTC Health Program Steering Committees, and contracts with Clinical Centers of Excellence. The legislation makes responders and relatives of deceased responders injured or killed in the rescue and recovery efforts on or after September 11, 2001 eligible for compensation under the September 11th Victim Compensation Fund (VCF) of 2001. H.R. 1786 removes the cap on payments under the VCF and includes the program in a list of accounts not subject to budget sequestration.
 
H.R. 1786 was referred to the House Budget Committee, the House Committee on Energy and Commerce, of which I am a member, and the House Judiciary Committee. You can be assured that I will keep your comments in mind should I be presented with a voting opportunity in the future. I will also share your thoughts with my House colleagues. I am certain they will benefit from your views.
 
As a resident of Florida's Twelfth District, your comments and opinions are an important source of information to help me carry out my duties as your federal representative.  In that regard, please do not hesitate to contact me in the future on any issue important to you.  Also, if you would like to be informed more frequently about my work in Congress and in Florida's Twelfth Congressional District, please visit my website at http://www.bilirakis.house.gov to sign up for regular email or to send me a message.  
 
Again, thank you for sharing your thoughts with me. 
 
 
Sincerely yours,
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Gus M. Bilirakis
Member of Congress
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